

26/08/2024

Dear Parents,

I am delighted to welcome you and your children to a new academic year at Hawar International School. Whether you are returning to our school community or joining us for the first time, we are excited to embark on this journey of learning and growth together.

The beginning of a new school year is always a special time filled with anticipation and opportunity. Our dedicated team of educators has been working hard to prepare engaging lessons, activities, and experiences that will inspire our students to achieve their fullest potential. We are committed to fostering a supportive and challenging environment where every child can thrive academically, socially, and emotionally.

Communication between home and school is key to your child's success. Together, we can create a positive and productive partnership that supports your child's learning journey.

The weather is still hot and humid and during this time your children do not need to be out in the sun at breaks unless they choose to be. All students have access to air-conditioned dining rooms where they may remain out of the sun during the hot breaks. If your children wish to play outside during the break they should have a peaked cap with them to protect from the sun.

In this climate children can often become sleepy and lose concentration if they are not drinking enough water. It is important that children remain hydrated, and we ask you to make sure your child has a re-useable water bottle that they can bring to school each day, please make sure it is clearly labelled with your child's name and class. The water bottles can be re-filled throughout the day at school and is a good way for your child to keep refreshed inside and outside of class.

On the same theme of healthy children, I must remind all parents that if your child is unwell in the morning or has a temperature you should not bring them to school until the next day when they are better or their temperature is back to normal. It is not fair on your child to come to school unwell and it is also not correct that other children or staff may become ill as a consequence. If a child comes to school and is not well, we will call you to come and collect your child.

Finally, I want to thank you for entrusting us with your child's education. We are honored to have your family as part of our school community, and we look forward to a successful and enriching year ahead.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or any member of our staff if you need assistance. Let's work together to make this a wonderful year of learning and growth for all our students.

Wishing you and your children a fantastic school year!

Yours faithfully,

Bilal Okasha Principal



أولياء الأمور الأعزاء السلام عليكم ورحمة الله وبركاته،،،

يسعدني أن أرحب بكم و بأبنائكم في عام دراسي جديد في مدرسة حوار الدولية، نحن متحمسون لبدء هذه الرحلة من التعلم والنمو معًا.

دائماً ما يكون بداية العام الدراسي الجديد وقتًا مميزًا حيث يعمل فريقنا بجد لإعداد أنشطة وتجارب مشوقة ستلهم طلابنا لتحقيق أقصى إمكانياتهم. نحن ملتزمون بتعزيز بيئة داعمة ومتحدية، حيث يمكن لكل طفل أن يزدهر أكاديميًا واجتماعيًا وعاطفيًا.

التواصل بين البيت والمدرسة هو مفتاح نجاح أبنائنا. معًا يمكننا إنشاء علاقة إيجابية ومنتجة تدعم رحلة تعلم أبنائنا. إن

كما تعلمون الطقس لا يزال حارًا ورطبًا، وخلال هذا الوقت لا يحتاج أبناؤكم للخروج في الشمس خلال فترات الاستراحةحيث أن جميع الطلبة لديهم إمكانية الوصول إلى المقصف المكيف. إذا كان أبناؤكم يرغبون في اللعب في الخارج ، يجب أن يكون لديهم قبعة رياضية لحمايتهم من الشمس ويجب عليهم شرب الكثير من الماء لتجنب أضرار الجفاف، لذلك يرجى التأكد من أن أبنائكم يحملون زجاجة ماء قابلة لإعادة الاستخدام و يجب وضع اسم ابنكم وفصله عليها بشكل واضح حيث يمكن إعادة تعبئة الماء طوال اليوم في المدرسة.

نذكركم بضرورة إبقاء أبنائكم في المنزل في حال ظهور أعراض مرضية إلى أن يتعافوا كى نحد من أنتشار الأمراض المعدية و نُبقي المجتمع المدرسي صحياً.

وأخيرًا، أود أن أشكركم على ثقتكم بنا في تعليم أبناؤكم، فنحن فخورون بوجود عائلتكم كجزء من مجتمع مدرستنا، ونتطلع إلى عام دراسي ناجح ومليء بالمعرفة.

يرجى عدم التردد في الاتصال بي أو بأي عضو من فريقنا إذا كنتم بحاجة إلى مساعدة.

أرجو لكم والأبنائكم عامًا دراسيًا رائعًا.

مدير المدرسة

بلال عكاشــة